College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Monday, May 16, 2005

2:30 p.m. – AA-145

Present:

Classified:
Barbara Allcox, Joyce Edwards

Faculty:

Saul Jones, Leverett Smith, Ron Weston

Management:
Mariles Magalong, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green

Guests:
Linda Cherry, Tim Clow, Alex Edwards, Teresa Greenwell, Susan Lamb, Jim Taylor

Absent:
Carol Barrick, Helen Carr, John Christensen, Judy Mays, Rose Orpilla, Kevin Pratt, Teresina Steffes, Ashlee Walker, Barbara Williams

1.  CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Saul Jones.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  McKinley introduced Teresa Greenwell from the District Office.  

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The Council agreed to amend the agenda to include making decisions about the purchase of new desks.  The same sample of desk shown at the May 11the meeting was there to be examined by Council members again.  Mariles also brought in a blue sample color for the seat and different gray sample colors for the top of the desks.  After some discussion about the desk height and depth of the table top, it was decided we would order the majority of the desks 18" high and 10% of our order would be 16" high.  Teresa Greenwell spoke to the Council about the colors of the chairs and after some discussion and constituency vote, it was decided to order black for the chairs and darker gray for the table tops.   

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM APRIL 14, 2005 and MAY 11, 2005 - Both minutes were approved.

5.  STANDING ITEMS:  a) Budget Update/Instructional Equipment - Mariles said the May revised budget is out but will not be approved until more information comes from the district office.  This item will be discussed further at the September 14, 2005, meeting.

b) Remodel - Mack showed a conceptual plan of the new Student Services Building.  All of the student services will be moved into this building along with international students.  The building has to be reconfigured to fit on the new location:  grassy knoll in front of the Vocational Arts Building.  The Vocational Arts Building will be renovated to be the new High Tech Center and it will house BOT, Accounting, CIS, CCT, Robotics and HPC.  There will be restrooms placed outside and adjacent to the building in the new courtyard, accessible in the evenings so students may enter without disturbing classes.  There was some discussion about the status of the current Humanities Building.  There was discussion about the fate of this building.  Some members expressed that in order to save money, the Humanities Building should not be torn down and should be renovated for more classroom space.  Leverett said our campus is in desperate need of additional larger classrooms that can accommodate 60 plus students.    

7b) Revision of Process and Content of Facilities Master Planning - Mack distributed the revised recommendations of the tBP Architecture Plan originated in 2002.  Leverett suggested, and everyone agreed, to change the sentence under the Humanities Building in the revised recommendations document to read, "The need to demolish a portion of the Humanities Building is being examined in light of the fact that the cost to demolish might be more than it would be to remodel it, and because the space thus saved may well be useful for future campus development."  It was also suggested to add "labs" in the sentence under the LA Building, so it will read, "The space created by the move of the BOT and Business Accounting labs to the High Tech Center will be considered for use by allied health programs (Nursing, Medical Assisting).  There was some discussion about additional parking in Lot #9.  

7c) Recommendation for a Committee to Determine College Design Considerations - We need a subcommittee to work on the color palette for the campus and it was recommended that the subcommittee be the President's Cabinet with additional members from each constituency group.  The Council agreed.

6.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Selling Advertising Space on Campus - Linda Cherry distributed a policy for advertising on campus.  The policy allows for the Athletic Department to proceed in selling advertisement space immediately based on specific operating principles outlined in the policy.  The Council agreed to the policy.  Linda will send it out the policy electronically.  

7.  NEW BUSINESS:  a) New Chairperson of College Council for 2005-06 - Gigi agreed to chair the College Council next year as students are next in rotation to chair this committee.

d) Students Rights and Responsibilities (Appropriate College Behavior) - Mack distributed changes made by the Council of Chairs to the students' document.  There was the suggestion to add the word "dean" in the list of administrators to talk to with a complaint under the students' rights.  The College Council agreed with the Council of Chairs' changes.  There was some discussion as to where the document was originating from, the students or the college, and who was endorsing it.  It was agreed that College Council adopt this document, offered by students, as a college policy.  Mack will make the changes suggested in Council of Chairs and College Council.  Mack suggested the document be distributed during student orientation and to faculty via the deans.  The faculty will have a choice to include the document in their syllabus or distribute it to their students as a separate document.  

8. OTHER - None.

9.  ANNOUNCEMENTS - Barbara announced that CCC Big Band will be playing at Yoshi's tonight, $10.00 admission fee.  Gigi announced she will be making her governing board presentation as the student trustee at next week's governing board meeting.  Rehearsal for the presentation will be this Thursday at 3:00 p.m. in the ASU.  Linda announced the foundation golf tournament will be June 20th and the honorees this year are Benny Barnes, Willie McGee and Marvin Webb.  Mack reminded everyone of the open forums for the Chancellor finalists beginning this Friday at 8:15 to 9:00 a.m. in M-116 and continuing next Monday, Tuesday and Thursday.  Mack said the open forums would not be videotaped so if you are not able to attend, make sure you have someone attend on your behalf.  

10.  NEXT MEETING:  September 14, 2005.  

11.  ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

